
537 

Federal Communications Commission § 95.351 

certified Personal Radio Service trans-
mitter type, and then only pursuant to 
and in full compliance with the re-
quirements and procedures for permis-
sible changes and modifications in part 
2 of this chapter. See §§ 2.932 and 2.1043 
of this chapter. 

§ 95.337 Operation of impermissibly 
modified equipment prohibited. 

No person shall modify any Personal 
Radio Service transmitter in a way 
that changes or affects the technical 
functioning of that transmitter such 
that operation of the modified trans-
mitter results in a violation of the 
rules in this part. This includes any 
modification to provide for additional 
transmit frequencies, increased modu-
lation level, a different form of modu-
lation, or increased transmitter output 
power (either mean power or peak en-
velope power or both). Any such modi-
fication voids the certified status of 
the modified transmitter and renders it 
unauthorized for use in the Personal 
Radio Services. Also, no person shall 
operate any Personal Radio Service 
transmitter that has been so modified. 

§ 95.339 Operation of transmitter with 
external device causing rule viola-
tion prohibited. 

No person shall operate any Personal 
Radio Service transmitter to which an 
external device or accessory has been 
added such that operation of the com-
bination results in a violation of the 
rules. 

§ 95.341 [Reserved] 

§ 95.343 Station operator responsi-
bility and requirements. 

Each Personal Radio Services station 
must have an operator whenever the 
station is transmitting. The operator 
of a Personal Radio Services station is 
responsible for proper operation of the 
station in compliance with all applica-
ble rules in this part. 

(a) Unless the station is operating 
under automatic control, the operator 
of a Personal Radio Services station 
must be located at a control point and 
monitoring communications while the 
station is transmitting. 

(b) For Personal Radio Services sta-
tions operating under the authority of 
an individual license, the licensee is re-

sponsible for proper operation of the 
station in compliance with all applica-
ble rules in this part, regardless of who 
is operating the station. 

(c) For Personal Radio Services sta-
tions operating under the authority of 
an individual license, the licensee must 
maintain station records. If no indi-
vidual license is required for a par-
ticular Personal Radio Service, the sta-
tion operator must maintain the sta-
tion records. Station records include 
copies of any FCC violation notices or 
other FCC letters received by the li-
censee or operator, any responses to 
such letters, each written permission 
received from the FCC, and other docu-
ments as the FCC may require be in-
cluded. 

§ 95.345 Remote control. 

Operation of Personal Radio Services 
stations by remote control is prohib-
ited, unless otherwise allowed for a 
particular Personal Radio Service by 
rules in the subpart governing that 
specific service. See e.g., §§ 95.945 and 
95.1745. 

§ 95.347 Automatic control. 

Operation of Personal Radio Services 
stations under automatic control is 
prohibited, unless otherwise allowed 
for a particular Personal Radio Service 
by rules in the subpart governing that 
specific service. See, e.g., §§ 95.1747, 
95.2347, 95.2547, 95.3347. 

[82 FR 43871, Sept. 20, 2017] 

§ 95.349 Network connection. 

Operation of Personal Radio Services 
stations connected with the public 
switched network is prohibited, unless 
otherwise allowed for a particular Per-
sonal Radio Service by rules in the sub-
part governing that specific service. 
See e.g., §§ 95.949 and 95.2749. 

§ 95.351 Station identification. 

Operators of Personal Radio Services 
stations are not required to transmit 
any form of station identification, un-
less otherwise required for a Personal 
Radio Service by rules in the subpart 
governing that specific service. See e.g., 
§ 95.1751. 
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